
 

OLOC 
Curriculum Map 

Year 3 

Subject Autumn Spring Summer 

 Topic Title Topic Title Topic Title 

English 
 
 
 

Flat Stanley 
. 
Authors and Letters – 
writing from other 
countries – formal and 
informal.  
 
Instructions – linked to 
Flat Stanley and DT 
 
Poetry – Flat Stanley 
Poems – language play 

 
Narrative – Writing a 
Flat adventure story  

Romans –  
The Roman Beanfeast 

by Gillian Gross  
 

Reports/Recount – 
Linked to trip. 
 
Poetry – linked to 
marching songs.  
 
Letters – Linked to 
books, writing home.  
 
Information Texts  

Myths and Legends – 
Linked to Romans Gods 

 

Stone Age – Stig of the 
Dump by Clive King & 

Stone Age Boy by 
Satoshi Kitamura 

 
Stories from familiar 
settings. 
 
Myths and legends 
 
Dialogue and Play scripts 
Poetry – creating images 
‘imaginary/secret 
friends’ 
 

  

DT 
 
 

 Kites 
To design and make 
 

To generate and 
develop ideas through 
discussion.  
 
Choose a textile both 
for its appearance and 
qualities. 
 
Use equipment safely. 
 
Select the most 
appropriate tools and 
techniques to use for 
the given task.  

 
Gingerbread Stanley  

To use the right tools 
to slice, mix, spread, 
bake and knead. 
To weigh ingredients 
to an appropriate 
level of accuracy. 
To understand that 
different foods are 

To design and make 
an onager 

To create a shell or 
frame structure, 
strengthening with 
diagonal struts and 
cut slots. 
To with wood. e.g. 
Butt joint, dowel 
joint. 
To make simple 
mechanical systems 
in products e.g. 
Gears, levers and 
cams. 
To measure and 
mark a square 
section & dowelling 
to the nearest cm. 
To use a bradawl to 
mark hole positions 
To use a hand drill 
to make tight holes 
and loose holes. 

 
Roman fortress, 
shield, armour and 

Recycling Sculptures 
 

To design products 
that is functional 
and designed for 
purpose. 

 
Make musical 
instruments with 
recycled materials. 
 

To discuss and 
describe well known 
designers and 
inventors and their 
work. 

 
Wood and bones! 
Perform a simple part 
rhythmically  
Notate and record 
compositions. 



produced in different 
areas of the world. 
To evaluate work 
against own design 
criteria. 

 

Helmet.  
 
Mosaics - Plan and 
design own Mosaic. 
 

To use given shapes 
on a computer 
program to create a 
design. e.g. Use a 
computer-aided 
design program to 
create a net for 
packaging. 
 
Use equipment 
safely. 
 
Use accurately to 
make cuts. 
 
Make sure the 
product looks 
attractive. 

Art 
 
Painting and 
techniques: 
Grades of pencil. 
Shades 
Tones 
Express opinions 
Compare artists work 
and techniques. 
 
 

Famous Artists - 

Georges Seurat (1859-

1891) 

Georges Seurat was a 

French Post-

Impressionist 

painter. & Pointillism  
 

To use a sketchbook 
to record observations 
and develop ideas. 
To use different types 
of lead pencil to 
scribble, shade (hatch 
& cross hatch), dot, 
dash, circle, spiral. 
Mix and match 
colours for purpose: 
skin tones, 
backgrounds. 
Discuss and describe 
well known artists'' 
work and explain how 
their work is 
similar/different 
Create images in the 
style of an artist from 

 Famous Artists 

Leonardo da Vinci 

(1452-1519) 

 

Da Vinci was 

someone who was 

skilled and 

knowledgeable in 

many, many 

subjects, including 

science, 

mathematics, music, 

and most 

importantly, art. 
 

With pencil, use 
pressure to create 
hard and soft lines 
and use soft lines to 
plan a drawing. 
make a 3D sculpture 
using clay or a range 
of materials. e.g. 
modroc, papier 
mache. 
Discuss and describe 
well known artists'' 
work and explain 

Famous Artists 
/architects 

Friedensreich 

Hundertwasser 

(1928 – 2000)  
 

With coloured 
pencil, can block 
colour by applying 
pencil strokes in the 
same direction. 
With coloured 
pencil, control 
depth of colour by 
applying different 
pressures on the 
pencil tip. 
With wax crayon, 
plan and use 
different pressure to 
produce a picture 
working from light 
to dark. 
Create images in 
the style of an artist 
from history.  
Discuss and 
describe well 



history. 
 

how their work is 
similar/different 

 
 
Create images in the 
style of an artist from 
history. 
Compare art from 
other cultures – 
Mosaics – Roman – 
Influence in today’s 
society.  
 

known architects 
work and explain 
how their work is 
similar/different. 

 

Stone Age Art 
 With 
pastel/charcoal, 
work on a soft 
paper to create an 
image with a set 
coloured 
background. 
Compare work from 
other time periods 
– Stone age wall 
art.  

History 
 
 
 

Local History study 
(Formby) 
 

Use ‘information 
finding skills’ to 
research and help 
write key facts/events. 
To discuss the impact 
of significant historical 
events, people and 
places in their own 
locality 
 

Research similarities and 
differences – IT and 
Non-fiction books.  
 

Wars and religious 
influences Describe 
events.  

Give simple reasons 
as to why key events 
happened in history. 

Romans: Invasion, 
Religion, Settlements, 
How they lived, Army 
(disciplined – ranks, 
pension, wages and 
culture).  
 

Timeline of key 
events – 
Mathematical 
knowledge of the 
time of events  

Use dates and 
vocabulary relating 
to the passing of 
time, including 
ancient, modern, 
century and decade, 
AD and BC. 
To know that the 
past can be divided 
into different 
periods of time. 

Roman Invasion on 
Britain and artefacts 

Examine and 
compare artefacts. 

Stone age 
Linked to Novel 

Explain the 
achievements of 
ancient civilizations 
and their impact on 
the world in the 
past and today 
 

Hunters and 
gatherers and early 
farmers.  
Bronze age religion, 
technology and 
travel. Iron age hill 
forts.  
 
 

Research similarities 
and differences – IT 
and Non-fiction 
books 
 

To choose 
appropriate sources 
to answer questions 
about specific 
people and events; 
going beyond 
simple 
observations. 



To be aware that 
the same time in 
history may be 
represented in 
different ways. 
 

Religious effects on 
British Society – RC.  

To discuss historical 
changes in Britain; 
what caused them 
and the impact on 
life in Britain 

Geography 
 
 
 

 
 
The world & and a Local 
Study of Formby 

To take 
photographs and 
make a simple 
sketch map of the 
human and physical 
features in local 
area. 
Use a range of 
sources to compare 
the similarities and 
differences between 
human and physical 
features of places 
studied at KS2. 
locate world 
continents/countries 
with a focus on 
Europe and Russia 
identifying key 
human and physical 
characteristics, 
countries and major 
cities. 
To locate the 
position of the 
Equator, Northern 
and Southern 
Hemispheres and 
the Arctic and 
Antarctic Circles. 

 
 

 
 
European geography 
linked to Romans 
(Italy) then invasion 
into Europe. 
 
Place names and 
settlements in Britain. 

To name and 
locate counties 
and cities of the 
UK, identifying key 
human and 
physical features 
and land use. 

neighbouring 
European countries 
and capital cities 
 
Basic OS Map 
symbols. 

 To interpret 
symbols and marks 
on an OS map for 
routes. 

Capital Cities of 
neighbouring 
European Countries – 
Roman Invasion 
Counties.  

To read and 
interpret the globe 
as a flat map. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Volcanoes and 
earthquakes  

Name a number of 
countries in the 
Northern 
Hemisphere. 

 
Locate and name 
world’s most 
famous volcanoes. 

 
Europe – Popular 
Holiday destinations 
(Mediterranean)  
 
Volcanos – Tenerife.  

To describe and 
understand the 
workings of 
volcanoes and 
earthquakes. 



Music 
 
 
Explaining how to 
improve work. 
 
Improving music. 
 
Expressing opinion. 
 
Expression mood and 
feeling and how this 
can be done through 
music. 
 
 

 
 
 
Harvest assembly 
performance  

Music Autumn 1 
Unit: Let Your Spirit 
Fly 

Style: R&B, Michael 
Jackson, Western 
Classical, Musicals, 
Motown, Soul 

To begin to identify 
how many beats are 
in a bar when 
listening to pieces of 
music. 

Autumn 2 
Unit: Glockenspiel 
Stage 1  

Style: Learning basic 
instrumental skills by 
playing tunes in 
varying styles  

To explain what 
they think a piece of 
music’s purpose 
could be 

Perform simple 
rhythmic and 
melodic patterns on 
an instrument to 
accompany a song. 

Christmas 

Performance 

Perform given 
compositions/songs 
from memory. 

 

 
 
 
Whole class recorders 
 

Spring 1 
Unit: Three Little 
Birds  

Style: Reggae 

Sing expressively 
in time to the beat 
and rhythm. 

 

Spring 2 
Unit: The Dragon 
Song 

can reflect on, and 
improve  own work 
e.g. They can 
evaluate piece 
against given 
criteria 

 
Live music 
 
Using musical words to 
describe a piece of 
musically. 
 
Sing clear notes. 
 
Sing a tune with 
expression.  
 
 

 
 
 
Music made with 
recycled materials. 
 

Summer 1  
Unit: Bringing Us 
Together 

Create own symbols 
to represent 
different sounds 
and instruments in 
compositions. 

Summer 2  
Unit: Reflect, 
Rewind and Replay  

Style: Western 
Classical Music and 
your choice from 
Year 3 

To find similarities 
and differences in 
the work of a great 
composer/musician 
from history. 

Express  opinions 
about music from 
the past. 

 

Create repeated 
patterns of music. 
 
Create different 
element of 
composition. 
 
Compose melodies of 
songs. 
 
Create 
accompaniments for 
tunes. 



PE 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Swimming 

To put head in the 

water when using 

different strokes. 

To use the correct arm 

and leg movements to 

swim breaststroke. 

To swim a complete 

length of the pool, on 

front and back 

without stopping. 

 

Games 
Move to catch a 

ball within a game, 

maintaining eye 

contact with the 

ball. 

Pass a ball 

accurately when 

moving around 

during a game. 

Dribble a ball in a 

straight line. e.g. 

With feet or a 

hockey stick. 

Find space to move 

into within a game. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Gymnastics 

Perform a range of 

rolls with a good 

level of accuracy e.g. 

forwards, 

backwards. 

To create own 

stretching routine to 

prepare for 

gymnastics. 

To make a range of 

different shapes 

when balancing. 

Combine shapes and 

balances in a 

performance. 

 
Dance 

Perform basic dance 

actions with greater 

control over each 

element. 

Choreograph a 

routine using 

repetition and 

direction. 

Perform given 

routines from 

memory. 

Explore different 

styles of dance and 

copy steps from 

them with increasing 

accuracy. 

 

 
 
 
 
Athletics 

Can sprint up to 

100m. 

Use the correct 

action to throw a 

javelin without a 

run up. 

To be able to run 
200m. 

 
 

Orienteering 
Follow a school map 

to navigate around 

a simple course 

designed by 

themselves and 

others 

use verbal 

communication 

within group 

activities to help 

solve 

problems/complete 

challenges 

Follow the 

instructions of 

others when 

working within a 

team. 

Evaluate their own 
performance within 
a group or 
individual challenge 



Computing 
 
 
 

Touch-typing 

 

 To discuss the 
need for correct 
posture when 
typing. To 
introduce typing 
terminology.  

 To practise and 
improve typing 
skills.  

 To start to type 
words.  

 To improve the 
speed and 
efficiency of 
typing skills. 

 

Graphing  

 

 To enter data 
into a graph and 
answer 
questions.  

 To solve an 
investigation 
and present the 
results in 
graphic form. 

 

Spread sheets  

 

 To create pie 
charts and bar 
graphs.  

 To use the 
‘more than’, 
‘less than’ and 
‘equals’ tools.  

 To introduce the 
Advanced Mode 
of 2Calculate 
and use 
coordinates. 

Coding – Using 

2code  

 To design and 
write a 
program that 
accomplishes a 
specific goal.  

 To design and 
write a 
program that 
simulates a 
physical 
system.  

 To use 
repetition 
commands.  

 To introduce 
‘if’ statements.  

 Debugging.  

 To introduce 
variables. 

 

Online safety 

 To keep safe 
passwords and 
communicatio
n methods.  

 To question is 
everything on 
the Internet 
true? 

 

Branching 

Databases 

 To sort objects 
using just 
YES/NO 
questions.  

 To complete a 
branching 
database using 
2Question.  

 To create a 
branching 
database of 
the children’s 
choice. 

Email  

 

 To think about 
the different 
methods of 
communicatio
n.  

 To open and 
respond to an 
email.  

 To write an 
email to 
someone, 
using an 
address book.  

 To learn how 
to use email 
safely.  

 To learn how 
to use email 
safely.  

 To add an 
attachment to 
an email.  

 To explore a 
simulated 
email scenario. 

 

Simulations 

Lesson - 

To create a Stone age 
world 

 To look at 
what 
simulations 
are.  

 To explore a 
simulation.  

 To analyse and 
evaluate a 
simulation. 



Science 
Plan, Predict, 

Test, Measure 

 
Working Scientifically 

To ask relevant questions 

when prompted 

Set up simple and practical 

enquiries, comparative 

and fair tests 

Set up comparative tests 

Make systematic 

observations, using simple 

equipment 

Use standard units when 

taking measurements 

Record findings in various 

ways 

With prompting, suggest 

how findings may be 

tabulated 

With prompting, use 

various ways of recording, 

grouping and displaying 

evidence 

With prompting, suggest 

conclusions from enquiries 

Suggest how findings 

could be reported 

Gather and record data 

about similarities, 

differences and changes 

With prompting, suggest 

conclusions that can be 

drawn from data 

Suggest possible 

improvements or further 

questions to investigate 

Rocks 
To know different rocks 

have different 

properties and the 

formation of soil & 

fossils can be explained.} 

3.1.1 Describe in simple 

terms how fossils are 

formed when things that 

have lived are trapped 

within rock 

To recognise that soils 

are made from rocks 

and organic matter  

To compare and group 

together different kinds 

of rocks on the basis of 

their appearance and 

simple physical 

properties 

 

Forces and Magnets 
Compare how things 

move on different 

surfaces 

Notice that some forces 

need contact between 

two objects, but 

magnetic forces can act 

at a distance 

Observe how magnets 

attract or repel each 

other and attract some 

materials and not others 

Compare and group 

together a variety of 

everyday materials on 

the basis of whether 

they are attracted to a 

magnet, and identify 

some magnetic 

Animals including 
humans (bones) 
Identify animals 
(humans). 
 
To identify that 

humans and some 

other animals have 

skeletons and muscles 

for support, protection 

and movement 

 
 

Healthy Eating  
 
To Identify that 

animals, including 

humans, need the right 

types and amount of 

nutrition, and that 

they cannot make their 

own food; they get 

nutrition from what 

they eat 

 
 

Plants 
Identify and describe 
functions of the 
different parts of the 
plant. 
 
Requirement for life 
and growth – How 
they vary from plant to 
plant.  
 
Transportation of 
water. 
 
Life cycle of plants – 
Pollination and seed 
dispersal.  
 

Light 
 
Recognise that they 

need light in order to 

see things and that 

dark is the absence of 

light 

Notice that light is 

reflected from surfaces 

Recognise that light 

from the sun can be 

dangerous and that 

there are ways to 

protect their eyes 

Recognise that 

shadows are formed 

when the light from a 

light source is blocked 

by a solid object 

Find patterns in the 

way that the size of 

shadows change 

 



materials 

Describe magnets as 

having two poles 

Predict whether two 

magnets will attract or 

repel each other, 

depending on which 

poles are facing. 

MFL 

Spanish 
 
 
 

My Family - Mi 

familia Overview of 
Unit 
 
O3.1 Listen and respond 

to simple rhymes. 

O3.3 Recall, retain and 

use vocabulary for 

greetings and members 

of the family. 

O3.4 Learn simple 

greetings. 

O3.4 Repeat and 

remember a sequence 

of spoken words. 

L 3.1 Identify and read 

simple words about the 

family. 

L3.2 Read aloud a 

familiar rhyme. 

L3.3 Write simple 

familiar words using a 

model to introduce your 

family. 

LLS Play games to aid 

memorization. 

KAL Imitate 

pronunciation. 

The Classroom - La 

clase Overview of 
Unit 
 
O3.3 Recall, retain and 

use vocabulary for 

objects in a classroom 

including  simple 

plurals. 

O3.4 Repeat words 

and phrases modelled 

by the robot using the 

sentence 

Structure Tengo una 

goma and Hay dos 

gomas en la mesa. 

O3.4 Listen and 

understand 

instructions and 

everyday classroom 

language. 

Follow instructions in 

Spanish. 

O3.1 Listen and 

respond to simple 

rhymes, stories and 

songs. 

LLS Play games to aid 

memorization. 

L3.1 Match Spanish 

written words to 

Numbers - Los 

números Overview 
of Unit 
 
Canciones y 
juegos (numbers 
1-20) 
 
Stage 1 and 2 

O3.3 Recall, retain and 

use vocabulary for 

numbers 1-10, 1-20 

and 21-50. 

O3.1 Listen and 

respond to simple 

rhymes. 

KAL Recognise that 

languages describe 

things differently. 

KAL Imitate 

pronunciation. 

LLS Play games to aid 

memorization. 

 



pictures of classroom 

objects. 

L3.1 Identify and read 

simple words. 

Recognise numbers 

one to four. 

L3.1 Recognise some 

familiar words in 

written form. Use 

numbers, simple 

plurals and words for 

classroom objects 

correctly. 

IU3.3 Identify social 

conventions at home 

and in other countries. 

 

Driver - Employability Get Flat Stanley a job – 
Literacy – Persuasive 
Writing.  

Becoming a legionnaire 
– Literacy – Persuasive 
Writing. 

Local Business Day – 
Business owners to 
give talk on what skills 
and personalities they 
are looking for.  

Driver - Resilience Flat Stanley’s resilience 
through difficult times – 
Being Flat and different.  

Becoming a legionnaire 
– What a Legionnaire 
has to do to become 
one – Determination.  

RE – Universal Church - 
Resilience of people 
who are surviving.   

Driver - Compassion Viewpoints – Feelings of 
children on Flat Stanley 
being different.  

Viewpoints – How 
people felt about being 
thrown out of towns 
and life changing – 
Romans. 

RE – Universal Church 
– Charities and why we 
need to raise money.  

Driver - Diversity Judaism Art – Different 
cultures.  

Cultures – Linked to 
Art and Geography.  

 


